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OP says farewell to Town Manager Sarah Campbell 
By Kyla Woodard 
 
ORANGE PARK - The town officially said farewell to Sarah Campbell at Tuesday’s meeting. In 
addition to a party before the meeting, the former town manager received a proclamation 
recognizing her work for the past 17 years.  
 
Campbell began working for the town in 2008 and was selected town manager in 2017.  She was 
recently selected as the new city manager of Fernandina Beach. The council picked former 
Hapeville, Georgia, City Manager William Whitson to take her place as the new interim town 
manager. 
 
In a closeout report, Campbell reminisced about the many memories and achievements the town 
made during the last seven years—from improvements to Town Hall and historic preservation to 
community enhancement projects. 
 
With tears, hugs and laughter, many remembered Campbell’s time there as an impactful run. 
“There has been a lot of joy and kindness in this process,” Campbell said. “It’s taken several 
months to play out. Orange Park has certainly left its mark on me, and it’s unforgettable. Thank 
you all.” 
 


